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Glenwood Reserve HOA Board Meeting
PO Box 229219 Deland FL 32722
Date: September 8, 2022
Present: Chrissy Nichols, President, Maritza Connelly, Secretary, Shirlanne Bazemore, Treasurer
Start time: 0831

Open Issues:
· Discussed the need to gather vital information of all new HOA members when an estoppel is requested for transfer of property. We will add to the form a section that will gather the name of the new homeowner, email address and a good contact phone number.
· Discussed the need for Anne Rothenberg to take the HOA course. Chrissy to schedule that to take place and advise Anne when it is available for her to enroll and take the course.
· Discussed the information that was gathered regarding the streetlights and whether those on Glenwood Reserve Dr could be transferred to Volusia County.  Shirlanne and Maritza went to the county office downtown and were directed to the offices on W New York Ave.  David Farr is the manager for the lighting in our district.  He informed us that the streetlights in our subdivision are a private matter and the county would not be taking responsibility for them and there is no process for us to make that request.
· Maritza to create an email to be sent to the entire HOA membership to advise of these findings regarding the streetlights on Glenwood Reserve Dr.  This is a matter that will be brought before the membership at the same time that the proposed changes to the Covenants and Deed Restrictions will take place.
· The attorney that is reviewing the proposed changes has advised:
· The parking violation enforcement can be enforced however it is a lengthy process. This portion had been proposed as a removal from the Task Force with the belief that it could not be enforced. This may be resubmitted as part of the Covenants and Deed Restrictions.
· There were a few other suggestions the attorney provided that would protect the HOA from losing fees in the event of a foreclosure.
· We are submitting a few additional questions to provide some clarity with a few of the other proposed changes.  This is all being done in an effort to ensure that the document we produce will be a good legally binding document.
· Chrissy to update the ARC page with current members of the ARC.  She will also update the current form on the ARC page for comments and suggestions for homeowners to lodge any complaints they may have.  There is a form on the page as well as physical form the members can print, scan and submit to the HOA.
· Marita to attempt to get contact information for the 2 newest neighbors on Tyngsbourgh Dr.

Meeting adjourned: 0943
Respectfully submitted,											Approved

Maritza Connelly, Secretary  Date:080922								Chrissy Nichols, President Date:
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